
 

KAPAKAPANUI SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER No. 2 18 February 2020 
principal@kapanui.school.nz, admin@kapanui.school.nz 

Web: www.kapanui.school.nz 

For absences and events cancellations ring 902 5015 

Kia Ora Parent, Children and Whānau  

New Student 
A very warm welcome to Jasnoor who started 
school this week. It is great to have you and your 
family join our school!  
 
Road Sign 
Have you noticed the new road sign at the Rimu 
Street entrance which has been erected by KCDC? 

 

Letter from the Prime Minister 
Well done to Elliot Teal who emailed our Prime 
Minister Jacinda Adern last year regarding keeping 
our waterways clean as part of his homework 
challenge. Elliot is a keen fisherman and had 
surveyed classmates and collected information 
about this topic. It was wonderful to have a letter 
back from the PM who finished off by saying 

“Letters like yours are really important-I have seen 
and heard young people across the country, speaking up for the planet, and that has had a real impact on 
me and this Government. Thanks again for writing to me!” 
 

Meet the Teacher/Community Evening 
Today between 5 and 7pm. If the weather is fine we will meet on the turf for a whole staff introduction 
and then everyone can head to the classrooms for a catch up with the teachers. Please feel free to stay for 
a picnic dinner with your family and enjoy the ΨǎǳƳƳŜǊΩ weather!  
 
This is an informal meet and greet session. If you would like to catch up with a teacher for a more formal 
meeting please contact them or make arrangements tonight. If the weather is not great just head straight 
to the classes with your children. Ka kite, see you later. 
 
BOT Letter re Junior Block Update 
Hopefully you received the letter which was emailed home yesterday. If you haven’t please contact the 
school office. On Monday the Board approved funding for some acoustic panels which will be fitted to the 
ceiling of the hall to assist with noise reduction. Work will take place out of school hours. We will continue 
to keep you updated on progress as information comes to hand. If you have any further questions please 
contact Craig.  Thank you for your support and understanding.  
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School Vision 
Many of you helped contribute to our school vision last year and this document. Our vision statement is: 
 

ά¢ƻ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭƭȅΣ ǎƻŎƛŀƭƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎŀƭƭȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ - kia 
pai ŀƪŜ ƪƻŜΗέ 
 
We have also developed 4 overarching statements which summarise our teaching and learning beliefs. 
These are 
 
Relationships 
We come here to connect and create strong relationships across our school and local community. 
 
Develop Learning Dispositions 
We come here to inspire curious and creative minds, achieve success and value self and others as life-long 
learners. 
 
Value Diversity 
We come here to nurture and celebrate diversity, including all the people in our community, so that all can 
thrive. 
 
Identity 
We come here to foster cultural identity, waiora and hauora of children, to enable a holistic approach to 
education. 
 
Finally we have identified 5 clear priority areas to guide the school direction for the next few years. These 
are 
¶ Strategic Priority 1-Relationships, sense of family connection (Whanaungatanga)  
¶ Strategic Priority 2 -Te Ao Māori, Te Reo Māori  
¶ Strategic Priority 3 -Think Globally, Act Locally - Kaitiakitanga  
¶ Strategic Priority 4 -Maranga a Whiti - Rise and Shine (The Learning Journey ) 
¶ Strategic Priority 5- Our Values: 

 
o Kotahitanga (unity & togetherness)  
o Manaakitanga (kindness, caring, respect) 
o Whanaungatanga (relationships, sense of belonging, family / whānau) 
o Kaitiakitanga (responsibility to the land / environment, sustainability) 
o Aumangea (resilience)  
o Manawanui (perseverance)  

 
To read how we intend to ‘action’ these priority areas please click here to look on our website. 
 

Welcome  
Rian Verhoef who was a Teacher Aide at Kapakapanui School and is back training to be a teacher.  She will 
be working with Annie Christie for the rest of the year. 
 

Road Patrol-Adult Helpers 
We are still short of 4 or 5 adult helpers on our road patrols. Can you spare 20 minutes once a week to help 
out? Please contact the school office or Karen Burrows if you can help, many thanks! 
 
School Bands 
As you are aware we have had many students involved in our music programme with the school bands. 
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This has been offered free of charge up until now.  We are employing an outside tutor for our extension 
band this year at a cost of $25 a term. The beginning bands will be tutored by teaching staff at no extra 
cost, but there will be an offer of extra tuition lessons for these beginners at a cost of $25 a term  
(this is optional).   We are running auditions for all bands next Monday (we are looking at having 3 bands). 
So if you have a child who has indicated an interest this year, please be mindful of the cost and the offer of 
extra tuition lessons.  Any questions please contact John Brunton. 
 
Movin March 
We will be once again celebrating this by encouraging all tamariki and their whanau to walk and bike to 
school. There will once again be fun competitions and prizes. Every child will receive a WOW passport card 
which will get stamped every time they walk or wheel to school (this will be from 8:30 every morning). 
Our 2020 mediators will be running all the events throughout March.  So let's move it move it! 
 
Kapakapanui Swimming Sports 

Date: Thursday 5th March. 

Races will be in year groups from year 3 up. 

Time: 10am. Heats for freestyle and finals for backstroke/breaststroke and butterfly. 

All freestyle finals/relays will be from 1:30pm onwards. (Parents relay team please). 

We need helpers on the day. Please contact the school 

Home and School Committee Meeting  
Tuesday 25th February @ 9.15am 
First one for the year, everyone welcome. 
Come along for coffee and cake - observe or share your own ideas, we would love to see lots of new faces! 
 

Juicies  

Will be on sale this week, starting Wednesday 19th and available every week until the end of the term. $1 

each, cash or Kindo.  Children can purchase their Juicie outside Rooms 20-23 after the lunch eating bell. 

We would love some volunteers to support the selling of our Juicies. If you are able to help, please contact 

Sam on 022-091-7963.  Thank you for supporting the Home and School Committee and their fundraising 

efforts for our tamariki.  Gill and Sam. 

Personal details 
Don’t forget to update your contact details if they have changed from last year, phone, email, address etc.  

Thanks. 

Whakatauki/Proverb 
A great one for learning and supporting children! 

  



 

Last thoughtsé.. 
¶ Can the Black Caps match the magnificent Indians at the Basin this week? 

¶ Did you see our latest sports star, Alice Robinson winning on the slopes on the weekend? Check 
out her awesome race by clicking here. 

Community News 

Funzone 
ON SITE Before & After School Care @ Kapakapanui School – Fun Zone Enrolments are now open for 2020! 
In school hall & open till 7pm! Our fun, safe and friendly ‘on-site’ Before & After School Care Programme 
has casual and permanent spots available for Kapakapanui School students for 2020!  
Now even easier to enrol and book ONLINE! Check us out online www.funzone.co.nz/after-school-care or 
contact our friendly Fun Zone Enrolment Team.  Alternatively pop into Kapakapanui School Hall 
(Temporarily in Rm 18) from 3pm for an enrolment form. *OSCAR Approved – Childcare Subsidies apply* 
E: info@funzone.co.nz |T: 0800 543 9696 | M: 021 711 531. 
 
Helen O'Grady Drama Academy Drama Classes. For over 40 years. Our international curriculum will 
help explore performance skills and creativity, overcome shyness, develop positive self-esteem, grow 
imagination, make new friends and have lots of fun. Fun after-school classes for 5 – 17 year olds held in 
Khandallah, Tawa, Whitby, Lower Hutt, Paraparaumu and Island Bay.  To enroll or for more information 
please phone 0800 161 131 or visit www.helenogradynz.co.nz.  
 
Basketball after school on Fridays! - Starting Friday 21st February in Waikanae Memorial Hall 4-6pm. 

Open to 10-13 year olds. Focus on improving skills through games, run by experienced junior coaches. 

Koha. No registration required. Bring water and snacks. niamhmcmanus17@gmail.com for more info.   

Basketball Term 1 (10-16 years) – Learn the FUNdamentals and play small sided games to help 

enhance the athletes coordination and movement. Sundays 1.00-2.30pm at @ Paraparaumu College 

Community Gym, cost $40 for term or $10 per session. Run by Kapiti Basketball Association 

Contactus.kba@gmail.com 

Basketball Term 1: KiwiHoops for 5-9 years old - Saturdays 10-11am @ Paraparaumu College 

Community Gym, cost $30 or $5 per session - first session free. FIBA qualified coach and lots of fun! Run by 

Kapiti Basketball Association. Contactus.kba@gmail.com 

After School Program for Yr 6-8 Students 
4.00pm - 5.30pm every Thursday @ Waikanae Baptist Church 

Come along, hangout, play games and eat awesome food! We would love to have you there. 

Kids Go Free at Staglands on Children’s Day  
Staglands Wildlife Reserve will be celebrating Children’s Day on Sunday 1st March by offering FREE ENTRY 
into The Reserve for ALL CHILDREN.  In addition to their usual attractions visitors can enjoy free off-road 
tractor-trailer rides.  So if you are looking for a fun Children’s day outing for the whole family; meet at 
Staglands and Connect with Nature on Sunday 1st March.  *Offer is not available with any other 
offer.   Children (0-16 years) must be accompanied by paying adult.  For more information visit 
www.staglands.co.nz. 
 
Music Lessons at Kapakapanui School 
Piano, beginner guitar, recorder, flute, singing, music theory lessons available during school hours, by an 
experienced NZ registered and trained teacher.  Contact Malu Jonas on 027 845 3094, 04 905 8686, 
or jonasmalu9@gmail.com. Lessons may also be scheduled before or after school, if this is preferred. 
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Kids Boxfit Classes. Tuesdays 4pm at the Stable 
7 Hinemoa Street Paraparaumu, $10 a session 0272682529 
 
Lost Life Jacket 
Did you pick up a Life Jacket from Waikanae Pools on Monday afternoon?  If so, can you please contact 
Amy Harding 020 4168 2371. 
 
Sports Bank Opening 
Saturday 7 March 2 – 4 pm 
Bring unwanted sports equipment in good condition. 
Fun activities for all. 
For more information, please contact  

FunZone 0800 543 9696 

 
 

 


